Glencoe Neighborhood Homeowners’ Association

Minutes of Trustees Meeting October 30, 2007
A meeting of the trustees of the Glencoe Neighborhood Homeowners’ Association (“GNHA”) was called to order on Tuesday, October 30, 2007, by president Joe Verderber at 6:00 p.m. at the Fishers’ home.  In attendance were Jim Biggar, Pam Fisher, Ray Jirousek, Michael O’Connor, and Joe Verderber.  A quorum was therefore present.  George Gates and Doug Mory had provided Joe with written proxies expressing their votes on certain matters to come before the meeting.
Secretary’s Report

Pam reported that the minutes of the July 24, 2007 Trustees Meeting are final and will soon be posted on the Association website.

Treasurer’s Report

Ray indicated that the first of two gutter cleanings started today and will wrap up tomorrow.  The next one will be done after all the leaves have fallen, probably early December.

There are no current outstanding bills to be paid.  The last of the bills for re-staining is still to come.  Not sure when that will be, since not all of the front doors are done and may not be done until spring.

All homeowners are current with their dues payments through October.

Michael O’Connor

Nothing to report at this time.  The landscaping project will be re-visited in the spring.

President’s Report

Joe reminded us that at the 2007 Annual Meeting Barry Leaventon asked what our liability is if Gordie falls off a roof while cleaning gutters.  Joe finally received a response from our insurance broker and learned that an injury to Gordie or other such contractor to us is not covered by our insurance policy.   Ray volunteered to ask Gordie what insurance he has of his own.

Jim Biggar

Jim indicated that of the three new houses being built on the West Glencoe side, the original plan was to build on old lot 16 (new #32) and old 15 (new #31) first and hold off on old 14 (near Emily Welty).  Work on 16 has already begun, and 15 is staked.  There will be no foundation work in the garage area for 15 so construction vehicles can get back to14 without messing up the driveway at Welty’s. 

Budget – Joe Verderber
Joe presented the first pass at the 2007 actual figures and the 2008 projection.  In the projection, the new house at 3528 Thistle will not be considered a dues payer until December 31, 2008.  If the house is occupied earlier in 2008, we will certainly welcome the additional dues revenue. Therefore, we are not counting on any additional dues revenue in 2008 from any additional houses.

Joe proposed that we leave the reserve requirement for driveway re-sealing unchanged at $6.07 per house per month.  There were no objections.
Joe proposed that we leave the annual budget for re-staining unchanged at $5,175 per house.  This translates to a reserve requirement of $61.61 per house per month. There were no objections.

Joe proposed that we leave the projected re-shingling budget unchanged at $10,000 per house.  (We paid $9,974.50 in 2007 for the one roof that needed re-shingling.)  This translates to a reserve requirement of $33.33 per house per month.  There were no objections.

After reviewing projected cost data, including a recent quote from Perrin Asphalt, Joe proposed that reduce the reserve requirement for repaving Glencoe, East Glencoe, and West Glencoe to $1.00 per square foot from the current $1.13 per square foot.  There were no objections.

Expected 2008 expenditures were all reviewed, and major items were discussed.  Since 2008 will be a full-mulch year, it is estimated that we will spend approximately $13,300 for about 250 cubic yards.  The long-discussed project for modification of the East Glencoe circle is now possible, since all home construction there is complete.  Preliminary quotation from Sundial Landscaping is $11,000, and that has been used in the preliminary budget.
Taking all of the above into consideration, the projection for 2008 shows that the current slight under-funding of our reserves would worsen by about $6,500.  And that doesn’t take into account a harsh winter (where more plowing/salting may be needed) or any special spring landscaping or planting.  For that reason, Joe made a motion to raise homeowners’ dues by $20.00 per month, effective January 1, 2008.  The motion was seconded by Jim, and the proposal was unanimously approved by the trustees (including two votes received by proxy).  Joe indicated that with the dues increase, we would cover expected expenses and reduce the under-funding of the reserves to less than $1,300.

Other Business

Pam brought up that a landscaper walking the Fisher’s lot, noticing how soft the soil was, indicated that there were moles under the grass feeding on grubs.  It was decided that the anti-grub treatment should be provided.  Turfscape will be contacted to learn when this should best be done will be done in 2008.

Ray asked about the pond at the entrance of Glencairn Forest.  Jim indicated that a great deal of material would have to be removed.  When questioned, Jim did not indicate that the long-promised estimates of project scope and cost had been received.    Joe reminded Jim that we were told that the Glencairn trustees would get three estimates and urged him to please do so.   Joe stressed that the homeowners really want something done with the lake.  Some homeowners have already stated that they would be willing to bear an assessment for the cost of the cleanup.

The next Trustees meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, January 22, 2008, at 6 P.M. at Michael O’Connor’s house.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:15 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Pam Fisher

Secretary

